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NEIGHBOURHOODS OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE






19th September, 2011 







Meeting commenced: 1:30 p.m.






       “ 

  ended: 2:40 p.m. 

PRESENT:
Councillor Loveday
- in the Chair

Councillors Compton, Hudson, Humphreys, Hunt, Rochford and Ryan  

Councillor Mashiter - Lead Member for Environment attended in relation to the items detailed in Minutes 27 and 28 below

David Seager - Assistant Director, Operational and Commercial Services,     

      Environment and Community Safety Directorate 


Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Advisor

24.
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Val Burgoyne and Nicky Turner.

25.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


There were no declarations of interest.

26.
MINUTES

The Minutes of the Committee held on 18th July, 2011, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

27.
IMPACT OF RECYCLING ON LOCAL AUTHORITIES

The Committee received a presentation from David Seager and Councillor Ray Mashiter with regard to waste management in Salford, which focused on the following key topics:-

· Waste Global Issue - Background

· Greater Manchester Waste Disposal Authority (GMWDA)

· Greater Manchester Waste Strategy

· Salford Past and Current Performance

· Salford Recycling Position 

· Greater Manchester Comparisons 

· Key Drivers for Change

· Current Provision 

· Reducing Waste Sent to Landfill 

· Salford’s Immediate Focus

Councillor Graham Compton suggested there was reluctance by members of the public to put food waste un-bagged into the pink bins provided and suggested there was a need to look at ways of providing compostable bags.  David Seager said this was an issue which was continuing to be monitored. 


Councillor Gina Loveday asked if a survey had been undertaken to ascertain any reasons why people were reluctant to recycle.  Councillor Ray Mashiter said such work had been undertaken as the recycling schemes had been rolled out across the City and would be assessed and acted upon accordingly.  


Councillor Gina Loveday asked whether there were any wards within the City where the recycling of waste was significantly lower than elsewhere.  David Seager replied that recycling was lower in the Ordsall and Langworthy areas of the City.  He went on to say that he would be happy to provide the Committee with statistics detailing the respective recycling levels in all wards within the City.  


In response to a question posed by Councillor Gina Loveday, David Seager provided details of the promotional work done to encourage recycling, as well as the specific activities with small businesses in the City.  


Councillor Christine Hudson suggested that the new initiatives around the disposal of food waste and recycling in general could be promoted through the Neighbourhood Management Teams and the various Community Committees across the City.  David Seager said that the Environment and Community Safety Directorate already work closely with the respective Neighbourhood Management Team and this would continue.  


David Seager commented there was a possible need for a greater co-ordination on recycling policies across Greater Manchester to ensure that waste management was effective and recycling increased.  He specifically referred to the adoption of a standardised recycling bin colour code system across the 10 local authorities.  


Councillor Gina Loveday thanked both David Seager and Councillor Ray Mashiter for their presentation and congratulated them on the successes and achievements to date.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the contents of the presentation be noted and a further presentation be given in due course, to provide an update on the progress towards meeting the agreed targets for recycling.

28.
MANAGEMENT OF WASTE AND LITTER AT UNAUTHORISED ENCAMPMENTS 

David Seager reported that the Environment and Community Safety Directorate acted as a contractor on behalf of Urban Vision, to clear litter and refuse from unauthorised encampments the cost of which was recharged.  He went on to say that they had a similar arrangement in terms of showman fairs and circuses, but again only acted on instruction as to when and what to clear. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

29.
WORK PROGRAMME

The work programme for the Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny Committee, as of 19th September, 2011, was submitted.


Councillor Jan Rochford referred to the proposed progress update on the neighbourhoods review and suggested this issue should come back to the Committee as soon as possible.  Councillor Gina Loveday said she agreed and it could possibly link in with the update on the supporting people programme which was provisionally due to come to the Committee in December.


RESOLVED:
THAT the work programme be noted and that the requested update with regard to progress in meeting recycling targets, as detailed in Minute 27 above, be added to it.
30.
FORWARD PLAN

Details were submitted on the key decisions which were contained within the City Council’s forward plan for September, 2011, and had particular relevance to the remit of the Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the forward plan, in so far as it relates to the Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny Committee, be noted.
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